
MAIL HANDLERS
A C R O S S  T H E  C O U N T R Y

LOCAL 298
New o�cers were sworn in at Local 298. Pictured (l-r) Local 298 
President Justin Kreikemeier, Branch President, Omaha P&DC 
Rebecca Perkins and Local 298 Vice President Kevin Ballew.

LOCAL 309
Local 309 President Lisa Pruchnicki and her Local have been very 
active on the political front joining other postal unions for “Save our 
Service” rallies and meetings.  

LOCAL 307
Local 307 President Jim Haggarty held 
an Organizing Committee Meeting to 
discuss new strategies and means to 
recruit new Mail Handlers. In attendance 
(l-r) Kesha Williams, Local 307 SEBM 
Lee Garcia, Tr. Billy Genia, Local 307 
President Jim Haggarty, Local 307 Vice 
President Ursula Patterson, National 
Secretary Treasurer Kevin Tabarus, Mykal 
Jones, Local 307 Recording Secretary 
Kim Johnson, Naomi Farran, Jasmin 
Flowers, Anthony Patterson and National 
QWL Coordinator Markeia Prepetit.

LOCAL 309
Left to right 
Michele Pierce 
Steward Bu�alo, 
Al Raclawski 
Branch 
President 
Bu�alo, Senator 
Schumer, 
Joyce Miskell 
Treasurer 
Local 309 and 
Brandon Gleason 
Steward Bu�alo
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MAIL HANDLERS
A C R O S S  T H E  C O U N T R Y

LOCAL 318 MEETING OF THE S&DC 
SWAT TEAMS
Local 318’s meeting of our S&DC Swat 
Teams completing their Mail Handler 
Observations Sheets from the notes taken 
during their respective visits to both MPOs 
S&DC facilities. All teams worked around the 
clock for three straight days documenting 
Mail Handler work being conducted by 
Clerks and PSEs. The information gathered 
will be used as evidence when participating 
in the RI-399 process and for grievances 
filed under Article 7 and 12. 

LOCAL 318
National Trainers 
Vice President 
Eastern Region 
John Gibson and 
Vice President 
Southern Region 
Lawrence Sapp both 
o�ered instructions 
at the training. 

LOCAL 318 FL-2 DISTRICT ADVANCE STEWARDS TRAINING  
IN ORLANDO, FLORIDA 
FL-2 District includes Ft. Myers, Manasota, Ybor City, Tampa, Orlando and Seminole P&DC 
Facilities. The training was presented by NPMHU National Trainers: Eastern Region VP (Local 
308 President) John Gibson and Southern Region VP Lawrence Sapp, Local 318 President 
Nick Mosezar, 318 Vice President Lynden Clarke, Treasurer Joyce Weber, Recording Secretary 
Ron Nordyke and Executive Board Member Shauna Jones. Special Appearance by Southern 
Region Representative and RDRC Representative Eileen Mills The training consisted of New 
Contract Language, Article 12, Defense vs. Discipline and Mail Handler Full-Time Flexible.

Group Picture: 

Back Row (L-R): Chris Strang (Ft. Myers) Tom Sheldon (Branch President Ft. Myers) Tim 
Nozijlia (Orlando) Andy Robertson (Ft. Myers) Jose Rosa (Seminole) Carlton Thomas 
(Branch President Manasota) Joshua Bernhard (Seminole)

Middle Row (L-R): Lynden Clarke (318 Vice President) Andrew Kent (Tampa) Ron Nordyke 
(318 Recording Secretary/Tampa) Marshea Dugans (Ybor City) Gerald Cosby (Branch 
President Orlando) Edwin Jackson (Ft. Myers) Nick Mosezar (318 President) Nigel Sheppard 
(Seminole) Robert Chaney (Seminole) 

Front Row Sitting: Joyce Weber (318 Treasurer) Myra Vargas (Seminole) Shauna Jones (318 
Executive Board Member) ShanDeLisa Cardova-Rosa (Branch President Seminole) Julia 
Campbell (Branch President Tampa/ Ybor City) Cheryl Moore (Manasota)
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LOCAL 329 SWEARING IN
Local 329 Held their Swearing in ceremony with Various members of the 
National Executive Board on hand. (Photo A) Local President John Macon 
and his Executive Board. Pictured (l-r) : Row 1: J.R. Macon-Local Pres.; 
Charles Hill-Vice Pres & Br. Pres Memphis P&DC.; Gregory King-Treasurer; 
Glen Boyland-Recording Sec.; Clay Nelson III-TN State Board Member; 
Lyndon Cox-AR State Board Member — Row 2: Chester Getter-NDC 

Branch Pres.; Julius Takacs-Chattanooga Br. President; Jamie Williamson-
Knoxville Br. Pres.; Sean Batson-Nashville Br. Pres.; Kenny Swopes Little 
Rock, AR Br. Pres. (Photo B) National President Paul Hogrogian swore 
in the new o�cers while (Photo C) National Secretary-Treasurer Kevin 
Tabarus and (Photo D) Vice President Southern Region Lawrence Sapp 
gave some opening remarks. 
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